
Oregon Alcohol and Drug Policy Commission 
Prevention Committee 

Wednesday, November 27, 2024  
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

 

ADPC Prevention Committee’s definition of Primary/Universal Prevention: “Practice, programs, and 
policies designed to prevent and reduce the incidence and prevalence of alcohol and other drug use 
and consequent health, behavioral health, and social problems (National Academy of Medicine (NAM) - 
formerly Institute of Medicine).”  
 
Supporting Meeting Materials 

• Agenda 

• Slides and supporting materials from OSPTRB Investments (10.23)  
 

Time Agenda Item Staff Lead 

10:30 – 10:40 1. Welcome, Intros, Overview of Agenda  
 

Debby Jones 

10:40 – 10:50 2. ADPC Director and Vice-Chair Annaliese Dolph, Debby 
Jones 

10:50 – 11:05 3. Membership Confirmation – K-12 Education Debby Jones and Wes 
Rivers 

11:05 – 11:30 4. Update from work with Representative Walters 
and conversation about Committee definition on 
Primary Prevention.  

Pam Pearce 

11:30 5. Formal Public Comment 
 

Debby Jones 

 
9/25/24 ADPC Prevention Subcommittee Recap Notes: 
 
Members present: Caroline Cruz, Debby Jones, Pam Pearce, Luis Pimentel, Jessica Neuwirth, Frances 
Hupy, Lyndi Petty.   
 

Welcome and Introductions 
Chair Debby Jones welcomed everyone and started a round of introductions. 
  

Directors Update 
Annaliese Dolph gave the ADPC director's report: 

• ADPC Director Annaliese Dolph provided a communications update -- ADPC is now on Facebook, 
LinkedIn and Instagram. Give us a follow!   

• https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61566823026305 

• https://www.linkedin.com/company/oregon-alcohol-and-drug-policy-commission 

• https://www.instagram.com/oregonadpc/ 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61566823026305
https://www.linkedin.com/company/oregon-alcohol-and-drug-policy-commission
https://www.instagram.com/oregonadpc/


• ADPC now has GovDelivery which will provide us with the ability to send you a digest of meeting 
information, news and materials as we go into the strategic planning process. It is an opt-in service - if 
you would like to opt-in, Stephanie Condon (ADPC Public Relations Specialist) can add you to the list.   

• Update on work with Representative Walters: Pam Pearce has been working with Rep Walters for a 
couple of years to focus on defining what they want to see in Prevention in the state (via a legislative 
workgroup).  They have developed a bill to stabilize and define current state of prevention in Oregon. A 
few pieces: 

• Defines Primary Prevention  
• Requires a primary Prevention Gaps Analysis  
• A state plan to define roles and strategies for primary prevention practice. 
• Pam and workgroup members are going to ask Rep Walters to align efforts with ADPC 

Prevention Committee.  
  

Opioid Settlement Board Update 
Lisa Shields provided an update on OHA’s status with respect to distributing Opioid Settlement Prevention 
Treatment and Recovery Funds for Prevention. Slides are attached to the meeting notes.  

• $9.5 million to counties: 
o 15 of the 21 non-LPHA agreements have been executed.  
o LPHA program element agreements have been amended.  

• $450,000 contract with Oregon Coalition of Prevention Professionals and Oregon Council for Behavioral 
Health (training and certification) will be executed by the end of October. 

• $1.28 million to RHECs - agreements will be signed in next three weeks and then they will work with 
folks on work plans and deliverables. Work will start January 1st.  

• $2.48 million for CBOs - Lisa walked through RFGA language - Promoting Health Outcomes with 
Culturally Unique Solutions (PHOCUS.) Slides attached with details.  

o On November 6, OHA will present the selected agreements to the Settlement Board. 
o Populations of focus were selected via data on overdose death rates and lack of prevention and 

treatment resources.   
o OHA is working on strategies to connect CBO grantees with local partners. Lisa will follow up for 

technical assistance and subject matter expertise presentation opportunities to support the 
CBOs.  They are prioritizing and encouraging collaboration among CBOs, pooling of resources, 
and communication of best practice.  OHA will bring the RHECs together with the CBOs to also 
support. OCPP will also connect with CBOs with prevention training and certification.  

 
ADPC Prevention Nomination of New Voting Members 

• Chair Jones and Wes Rivers (ADPC) presented the nominees for 6 of the 7 seats vacant on the 

prevention committee. These candidates were selected via a vetting process of the Prevention 

Recruitment Committee (formerly the Prevention Infrastructure Workgroup).  The 7th (K-12 education) 

seat needs further discussion by the Recruitment Committee, and they will return at the November 

meeting with a recommendation.  Wes described the candidates for approval: 

Elizabeth A Stormshak Prevention Science Lane County 

Darin H Dale Coordinated Care Organization Jackson County 

Shauna Tominey Early Childhood Benton County 



Alexis Drakatos Higer Education Lane County 

Aimee Zimmerman Prevention Science and Practice Umatilla and Union Counties 

Zeb Payne Community Based Organization Lincoln County 

 

• Chair Jones asked for a motion to approve these nominations for full membership.  Committee Member 

Lyndi Petty provided a first, Committee Member Pearce provided a second. The Committee passed the 

motion unanimously.  

 

Strategic Prevention Framework and initial goals discussion  
• Mara Sargent presented the Strategic Prevention Framework (CDC) and gave a brief explanation of how 

each step/pillar works with respect to implementing prevention strategies.  
• Mara took each step and provide questions for how to implement all 6 pillars of the strategic 

framework. This is an exercise and we will need the committees help to fill it out and tweak.  
• Mara walked through some examples with respect to the committee's process goals, including "defining 

primary prevention in statute" and "aligning the ADPC plan with other state and local strategic plans." 
• One of the areas that needs a lot of support is assessment - many of the goals were in the planning 

phase - so we need to work backwards to ensure we have the data to back up that strategy and need.   
• Committee Member Petty suggested we organize it by each SPF pillar and then tuck each strategy under 

the SPF.  
• The group has a year to tinker with this approach. We are hoping to have a dynamic process where the 

committees work is tying into the larger ADPC’s theme of access and back to our community 
engagement.  

• Really need to think of the SPF as a foundation or map to build the strategies.  
   

Public Comment 

• ODE K-12 SB 238 Lesson Plans are now available. You can review and provide feedback to Shelagh 
Johnson: https://www.oregon.gov/ode/educator-resources/standards/health/pages/default.aspx   

• OHA is resuming the Rethink the Drink Campaign. Debby and others are following up to ensure that the 
campaign has funds for sustainability.  

 

https://www.oregon.gov/ode/educator-resources/standards/health/pages/default.aspx

